
Proof I’m getting older…
I think I’m in the final stages of some illness. I lost most
of my voice for a day and 1/2. On top of that I had a headache
that would not go away for long. It was there, and then it got
better. But then it came back again. The headache is gone, the
sore throat is better. I can talk without pain now, so that is
good.

But today I had to go out and split some wood. It is supposed
to get cold this weekend, so I wanted to make sure I had
enough wood. I really didn’t want to go out to get wood in
single digit temps. It looks like I will have to go out in the
cold. I couldn’t spend more than 1/2 hour splitting wood. I
know I’m just getting over something, but I didn’t feel like
my energy was that drained.

Now none of this is indication of getting older. No, it is
just an indication that I was sick. The older part is the wood
I brought up to the house. I’ve been cutting wood since I was
15 when I helped my Dad. I’ve spent a good 35 years knowing
what wood was good to burn and what wasn’t. All the wood I
split today, and the stuff I brought up to the house before I
was sick was from trees that don’t give off good heat. Hmmm.
Now I forgot all about wood that was good to burn. I guess I
shouldn’t be too hard on myself, because of the large variety
of wood I was cutting. The cut pieces were all mixed in
together. Tomorrow I need to some good wood up to the house. I
hope I can determine what is good to burn.
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